REVIEW OF “Sleeping Beauty” performed by STARBURST Theatre Company on Saturday 20th December 2003.

My second visit to the STARBURST Theatre Company in Fleet proved to be an entertaining evening. Over half of the cast were children who had been well schooled in their singing and choreography for the main scenes and a particular mention to the Alex, Kirsten, Isabel, Sam and Olivia who danced so beautifully as the fairies led by Liz as the “good” fairy Starlight.

This was very much a traditional pantomime with a Principal boy, a roly poly Dame, comedy duo and topical jokes.A particular mention here to the comic duo of Thud and Blunder played by Kirsty Dawson and Shaun Terry who played their parts with great enthusiasm and brought in the audience participation- definitely shades of Laurel and Hardy!! Also James Kingham’s portrayal of Dame Bakewell whose played his part very well and was very amusing in “the desperate to get her man” scenes with the Chancellor.

Queen Gertrude was well played by Teresa and she managed to keep the henpecked buffoon King Ferdinand “under control” most of the time!

The adults in the chorus added that extra depth to main scenes and were very animated.

The costumes were bright and colourful and I loved the pantomime horse- the unsung heroes inside that were Sarah and Suzie!

The musical accompaniment and the percussive sound effects excellent.

The lighting team should feel very proud of their lighting plan for the show and the excellent use of the cyclorama cloth for the overgrown forest scene and the two scenes in the tower where with the use of this type of cloth the audience were able to see through the walls- brilliant!

The main thing missing for me in this performance was the artistic direction particularly in the performing of the songs which were competently sung but lacking emotional interpretation. So much in pantomime relies on the mood being set by the music. 

Well done STARBURST another success and more money raised for Charity. I look forward to being invited to future productions.

Cathy Clark

NODA Area Representative 

